
Kia ora e te whānau - hello to all of our school families!
Welcome Back to Term Two!

It’s great to see everyone back and ready for another action-packed term. This term is a
shorter one, being only nine weeks, so the time will whizz by again.  Our learning focus

continues to be ‘Sustain’ and we are excited to have partnered with Tasman Bay Guardians,
EnviroSchool and Garden to Table to create our local curriculum overview.  We look forward

to sharing the learning and experiences with you along the way.

It is awesome that our two refurbished classrooms are open for learning this term and both of
these rooms have a lovely feel about them.  Mrs Rhind and the Year 0/1 cohort is in Pukekoikoi

and Mrs Bolton in Anarewa with the Year 1/2 learners.  Like the rest of the school, they are
awaiting a flooring upgrade, which the Ministry of Education are funding, with installation due

in July.  We are all looking forward to that!

Fundraising is a massive but essential part of any school these days.  We wish we received
enough funding to be able to do and provide all of the things we’d like to for your children.  

Unfortunately this is not the case, and we need to raise funds to provide these things.  Many of
you were attending school here when the playgrounds were installed - more than 30 years

ago, and they are in dire need of an upgrade - particularly the Junior Playground area.  Our
pump track was developed a few years ago, and is very popular, with so many children

wanting to use this at break times, that we have had to create a roster. We would love to
extend the pump track to include a scooter/bike track around the perimeter of the back field
so more children can enjoy these outdoor spaces together. Finally, we lost a sandpit with the

installation of Te Whare Mātairangi. The perfect spot for a redevelopment is under the big
shade sails out by the back courts - we want to raise funds for the materials, and then hope to

develop this area through a working bee later in the year.

Ours FORS (Friends of Riwaka School) are a small but committed group of parents and staff,
We really do need more support to make a difference to Our Place.  Please get in touch with

Jenna or come along to our next FORS meeting on Monday straight after school in the
staffroom, where we are breaking down the Matariki event, including a hangi, into bite size

jobs and responsibilities and planning ahead for the Duck Race in July.
jenna.grooby@riwaka.school.nz   Thank you in advance for any and all support you can give!

 Team work really does make the dream work - and we are doing it for our children! 

Mauri ora - Be well!

Adele Lidgard
Tumuaki - Principal

Riuwaka te puna wai, whakatipu nga tamariki
The flowing waters nurture our future generations
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Mon, 5 May 3:15pm FORS Meeting re Hangi and Duck Race in the Staffroom

Wed, 7 May 10.30am - 1pm Whole school trip to Te Puna o Riuwaka

Fri, 23 May 9am - 2.30pm School cross country

Wed, 28 May 8.15 - 10.15am MyRide bike safety check & maintenance workshop

Mon, 2 June All Day King’s Birthday - SCHOOL CLOSED

Tue, 3 June All Day Teacher Only Day - SCHOOL CLOSED

Fri, 6 June 9am - 2.30pm Inter school cross country

Thu, 19 June From 4.30pm
Matariki - an evening at school with a home-made kite flying
competition, hangi, kapa haka performance, lanterns and Matariki
cluster spotting (details to follow)

Fri, 20 June All Day Matariki - SCHOOL CLOSED

Fri, 27 June 2:50pm End of Term Two

Sun, 27 July 11am - 3pm Duck Race & Mid Winter Swim

Tue, 14 Oct 7 - 9pm Sprig & Fern quiz fundraiser

Upcoming Teacher Only Day
This year the Government has
provided professional learning

days for teaching staff to attend
workshops during the school term.

Riwaka School will be closed on
Tuesday 3 June so our teachers

can attend maths sessions. Thank
you for your support and

understanding.

School Board elections are coming up this year!
If you want to add value and contribute to the vision and

strategic goals of our school, you would make a great
trustee!

If you’d like to know more before submitting your
nomination later in the year, have a chat with 

Stephen Hailes who is our current Presiding Member. 

Some upcoming datesSome upcoming datesSome upcoming dates
Make sure you have these on your calendar



Our current fundraising balance is $3464! 
Thank you for selling hot cross buns - this has added $464 to our total.

Upcoming Fundraising

19 June: Matariki - an evening at school with a home-made kite flying competition, hangi,
kapa haka performance, lanterns and Matariki cluster spotting
27 July: Duck Race and mid-winter Polar Plunge (10 August postponement date)

Hot Lunches every Friday in Term 2 - Hotdog and CookieTime Cookies
If you can spare 1 hour on a Friday - from midday until 1pm - to get the lunches ready and out to

classrooms - please get in touch with Jenna - jenna.grooby@riwaka.school.nz

$30,000

Friends of Riwaka School

$3,464

Are you able to help us with our Hangi Event?
We need help to prepare for the hangi - are there people in our school whānau community

 who can help us with this?  Donations of food, people power etc
Please get in touch with jenna.grooby@riwaka.school.nz or pop into the office.

We are excited to have joined hundreds of other schools in the Garden to
Table family. Even more exciting is that we WON 7 X macrocarpa raised
garden beds which will arrive at school this term.  We are committed to
growing minds and bodies, and empowering our ākonga to participate in a
more sustainable world. This term our focus will be COMPOST -
mmmmmmm delicious - hands on learning with awesome, authentic
outcomes!



SUNDAY, 27TH JULY 2025
KAITERITERI BEACH     11AM - 3PM



COMMUNITY NOTICESCOMMUNITY NOTICESCOMMUNITY NOTICES

Bring your child’s bike to
school for a free safety
check - Wed, 28th May. 
MyRide Motueka will once
again come and complete
a free “10 Point Safety
Check” on student bikes.
They are also offering a
maintenance workshop for
$5 per child. 
For full details please check
your emails or Hero
notification. 




